Visit to Ponders End Bus Garage

Three students were invited to a branch meeting on Wednesday morning. We were very well received. After a short speech bus workers asked questions regarding access to education for them and their children.

One worker said he had taken out a massive bank loan to support his children at college. Another was worried about night-school cuts.

A shop steward then proceeded to say that the students fight was also the bus-workers fight, since many jobs had been cut in London Transport.

He went on to point out that the as future parents they would be expected to fund their children's education to a greater degree in the future. Concluding 'This was back to the 1930's, when only the wealthy could afford education"

They promised to raise our dispute at other bus garages and will be making a donation to the occupation fund. We are delighted with their response and thank them for their support.

Teach-In at Enfield

Seminar Schedule

These seminars are Student led.

10am Social & Political Movements/Peasants & Social Movements, rm 65a

11am HI316: Chatabout Blond Eckbert, SU Lounge

11.30am Luther - A Secular Side, Library

1.30pm 1st year Psychology, rm 52

1.30pm Social Work discussion group, rm 60

1.30pm 1st year Econometrics, rm 65a

1.30pm Othello & Hamlet, rm 65b

1.30pm Philosophy: Hegel's Logic (by postgrad.), rm69

2.30pm 4th year Ecometrics, rm 65a

3.30pm Economics of Industry (4th yr.), rm 65a

Lecturers available for graduate Social Policy. If any BA Geography, Economics and Geography, and Geography and Planning students feel they are in need of academic advice, they can get in contact with the Set leader, Roger Leigh, on 0727 55350.

Don't Panic

There has been quite a lot of panic floating around the occupation today regarding injunctions etc., etc. The message from a senior solicitor, who specialises in this area, has one strong piece of advice "Don't listen to solicitors" so if anyone knows a solicitor who said the police may arrive in the middle of the night and drag us away - don't take any notice.

We will undoubtedly have plenty of notice prior to the police arriving, if and when they do, they may appear frightening but they won't do anything to us as long as we don't do anything to them - which we won't be-

cause we're all rational, sensible individuals. Anything is possible but also highly unlikely. It will take quiet a bit of time for the police to mount such an operation and it won't happen until at least one injunction has expired. All sites will be informed by sabbaticals if this is expected. What we will receive on Friday will be a letter from Prof. Melville merely telling us to get out. Monday is the earliest management will be able to go to court to obtain an injunction, we will then have probably another week before the police arrive. Take a look at the picture below - happy smiling faces, peacefully leaving All Saints in '88. If you have any doubts, contact Enfield Press Office ext. 2601 and we will clarify things ASAP.

